January meeting of the El Paso HAC

1.1.23

Kit Carson Riding Club

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Kayla. In attendance was Lisa Anderson, Jackie Mead, Jodell Warner, Allison Baker, Kellie Spurlin, Bryanna Kath, Kayla Fiocco, Emily Green, Trish Manyik and Randi Hudson

A motion was made to approve the November minutes by Bryanna and was seconded by Randi. Motion passed and the report was approved.

Treasures report was presented by Trish.

Beginning \$5664.08 Ending- \$4898.68 General- \$2654.19 Horse Judging- \$255.38

Horse Bowl- \$293.50 Mini Horse- \$1825.11

Small Animal Account Ending Bal- \$2748.95

A check for reimbursement for calendars was written to Lisa for the amount of \$81.19 out of the mini horse funds. Randi turned in a deposit receipt for income made from sales of mini horse calendars for \$540 for the mini horse account.

Extension office report. The rule changes for each project are in the newsletter. Members that enroll after January 15<sup>th</sup> will pay a late fee. Beef tag in is February18th. Band app is very important make sure that your members are using them. Band app will phase out all Facebook accounts in the coming year. Volunteer training every year for new volunteers. Dates are February 2nd and 10<sup>th</sup> at 10am at the extension office. Emily will be in Denver for 4-H event February 21-23. February 25<sup>th</sup> is the Creation Station. Sign up in the newsletter. This is a make and take for small animal at the Whittemore Building from 9am to noon. MQA is April 5<sup>th</sup> or 20<sup>th</sup> at 6pm at the extension office. The sign up will be in the newsletter.

Public Comment- Jackie Mead thanked everyone for the support for the team. They did not lose a single round from the Western Roundup. They are National Champions. They are planning on competing at State in Hippology and Horse Judging.

Randi reported that the mini's have a clinic in January for safety testing and ground driving. The mini group won the Calhan parade of light Most Festive Equestrian group award. The premium book is done. The mini group will also be participating in the St. Patrick's Day Parade.

Fund-raising committee- Jodell brought in a buckle sponsorship for \$125.

## **Unfinished Business**

Latigo Banners donation has been tabled until later.

Hack and Cows clinic date will be June 2<sup>nd</sup> for the 1<sup>st</sup> date and June 9<sup>th</sup> for second date. Need cows at Latigo. Level 1 and Level 2 test once and done unless leveling up.

Safety testing dates for Jan 22<sup>nd</sup> at 10am at the extension office for the written test. Email Emily if kids are planning on testing. There will be no riding clinic in January. The riding portion of safety testing will be February 19<sup>th</sup>. Lori Kelly will be doing the safety testing and will also safety test for the Hack and Cows June 2<sup>nd</sup>.

## **New Business**

February Education will be Sweet Education Stations. Kids will decorate cookies and have stations with the Hippology team. Allison motioned for the February HAC meeting to be moved to February 7<sup>th</sup> to avoid having the meeting on Valentine's Day. Education and Trish seconded. The motion passed.

March Clinic will be March 12<sup>th</sup> with Lisa Anderson. She will be teaching a ground poles clinic. For March Education Jackie is checking with the Hippology Team to see if they are available for a Team problem demonstration.

April Education will be Study Skills with Bryanna and May will be How to read a Cow. Announcements:

Meeting adjourned at 7:15pm.